	Blissfield Community Schools

2017 18 Regular Meeting
September 11, 2017


	A Regular Meeting of the Board of Education of the Blissfield Community School District was held Monday September 11, 2017 in 
the High School Media Center.  Board President, Brewer
called the meeting to order.  Members present:  Scott Abbott, Craig Bettis, David Brewer, Bruce Carter, Mike Cole, Vicki Lombard and Tyler Wyse.  Members Absent: None. Others present: Superintendent Johnson; Executive Assistant, Susan Gniewkowski; members of the public.
  
	Call to Order



	It was moved by Lombard and supported by Bettis to approve the 
September 11, 2017 Regular Meeting Agenda.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Wyse to approve the minutes of the August 14, 2017 Regular Meeting.

Motion Carried.
Student Council President, Rachel Lycans informed the board of plans being made for the upcoming Homecoming Spirit Week and Dance.
The Board of Education recognized Technology Assistant, Jane Puszczewicz as the “District Employee of the Month” for her outstanding efforts and continual service to Blissfield Community Schools.

Technology Director, Matthew Cook gave an overview of the summer improvements and maintenance projects for District Operations Director, Michael Reinhardt whom was out on a family emergency.

It was moved by Wyse and supported by Lombard to approve 

payment of the September 2017 18 General Fund bills in the amount of $ 61,751.14, and the General Fund bills paid since last board meeting of $682,513.45 and Capital Project bills in the amount 

of $69, 265.00 for a total of $813,529.59. 
Motion Carried.

At this time, Board President Brewer, introduced the new staff members:

Tara Batey, Secondary Social Studies Teacher, Christine Brown, Elementary Behavioral Specialist, Stephanie Pellegrom, High School Behavioral Specialist, Eric Schmidt, High School Health and Physical Education Teacher, Meggin Wells, Elementary Special Needs Teacher, Eric Wilson, Middle School Health and Physical Education Teacher.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Carter to accept the resignation of Nicole Korpusik from Middle School Special Needs teaching position.

Motion Carried.

It was moved by Wyse and supported Bettis to approve the hiring of Amy Anderson for the position of Middle School Behavioral Specialist.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Bettis and supported by Wyse to approve the hiring of Sara Ford for the position of Elementary Teacher.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Abbott and supported by Carter to approve the hiring of Danielle Gilbert for the position of Elementary Teacher.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Lombard and supported by Bettis to approve the hiring of Amy Hinkle for the position of Secondary Special Needs Teacher.
Motion Carried.

It was moved by Carter and supported by Wyse to approve the hiring of Deanna Griffith for the position of Elementary Teacher.

Motion Carried.

No Committee Reports at this time.

Ray Jones, Blissfield resident spoke regarding his concern over the policy that states summer school classes will not count towards athletic eligibility.  Mr. Jones also would like to understand the process of how questions during Public Comment get answered if the board does not provide answers at the time the individual is 
questioning the board.  President Brewer explained the process of how 
a concern is taken to a Committee and if the Committee feels is warrants further attention, it is then taken to the next board meeting for further discussion and action if necessary.  Mr. Jones stated that the process is too long considering football season will be over in a month and feels the board should consider a more rapid approach for the student who really wants to be able to play football.  
Amy and Greg Sayler, parents of high school student spoke again to the Board regarding summer school courses taken not being counted towards athletic eligibility.  They feel like they have gone through the proper chain of commands to get an answer for their son’s eligibility for football and nobody has responded to them.  They feel their son is being treated so unfairly and are extremely disappointed.  They are also questioning the 60 day suspension rule when other athletes may get a 3 game suspension for a discipline issue other than grades.  Mr. Sayler is also a coach here at Blissfield and truly enjoys it.  He thanked the Board for their time as well as the opportunity for coaching.  He is not fighting only for his son, but other students that this may affect.
Superintendent Johnson gave a brief update to the Board.  There are a few Bills in Lansing that may affect the school’s funding.  He listed a few activities happening in the district such as the Hall of Fame Dinner, Superintendent Conference, Elementary Walk and Roll, Parent Advisory Meetings, Band Festival, Student Count Day, as well as Homecoming.
It was moved by Lombard and supported by Wyse to adjourn the meeting at 7:52p.m.

Motion Carried.
                                               _________________________
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